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1. PGNA Scholarship Program Application and Guidelines will be available on the 

home page of ParkGlen.org in early April.  Applications are due by June 1,2022. 
Volunteers are needed for the Scholarship Selection Committee.  If interested in 
volunteering, please email PGNASusan@gmail.com.  See page 14. 

2. Eggstravaganza & Spring Festival Event to be held on Saturday, April 2, 2022, 
from 2-5 pm, located in Arcadia Park, at 4900 Island Circle (intersection of Island 
Circle and Fern Lake).  Fun for all Ages.  See page 5. 

3. Latest information on the City’s Redistricting Map can be found on the home page 
of Parkglen.org, in the Redistricting Map blue box and on page 10. 
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Homeowners are always welcome at PGNA Board Meetings 
held in-person and online.  The next board meeting is   

Tuesday, April 19, 2022, at 7 p.m., 
at Alliance United Methodist Church 

(in the gym in the back of the building) 
at 7904 Park Vista Blvd. 

for online directions go to the ParkGlen.org. 

http://ParkGlen.org
mailto:PGNASusan@gmail.com
http://parkglen.org/index.html


PID6 is a public entity administered by the City of 
Fort Worth for improvements, projects and special 

supplemental services over and above those normally 
provided by the city.  Homeowners are always      

welcome at PID6 Board Meetings held at               
6:30-8:30 p.m. in the Manager’s Office, with sign-in 
at 6:15 p.m.  The next meetings are March 24, 2022 
and April 28, 2022.  Meetings are held in-person and 
online (starting in  Feb.) for more information go to 
PID6.org. 

 

https://fitfactory.com/ 
lauren@fitfactoryclubs.com 

Lauren Le Jeune at 781-799-4403 or Shawn McNichols at 617-249-7090  
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 Ways to Learn About 
Upcoming Events and Activities in Park Glen 

 

It would certainly be frustrating to find out only afterward about a neighborhood event you would liked 
to have do. But that is also frustrating to the volunteers who invest their time to promote and put on 
events with a goal of having you take part. So, to prevent the all-around frustration, here is a proven 
way for you to KNOW WHAT IS HAPPENING IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD: 
 

1. Sign up here - http://parkglen.org/sign-up.html - to start receiving e-mails about events and 
activities in Park Glen. Watch for and read those e-mails. 

2. “Like” the Park Glen Neighborhood Association Facebook Page                                                        
https://www.facebook.com/parkglenhoa/ so you will see those posts in your Facebook feed. 

3. Don’t just wait for information to come to you. Also seek it out: 

 Bookmark www.ParkGlen.org, and check it out twice a month or so. Especially read the 
homepage and the “upcoming events page” http://parkglen.org/upcoming-events.html 

 Read the neighborhood newsletter. It’s usually published monthly 
and is always available here:                                                       
http://parkglen.org/newsletters.html 

 Go to the PGNA Facebook page weekly to see posts you may have 
missed:  https://www.facebook.com/parkglenhoa/ 

 

See events on ParkGlen.org for more details when closer to the Event Date. 
Board meetings are held in-person and also online. 

 

PGNA Board of Directors Meeting, Tuesday,  April 19, 2022 

Will be held both in-person and online at 7:00 p.m.  In-person meeting location has changed to 

7904 Park Vista Blvd., in the gym, at the back of the Alliance United Methodist Church. 

 

All Park Glen Homeowners are welcome.  Agenda,  online access instructions, and information 

for the meeting will be in the pink box on the homepage of ParkGlen.org.   

 

Eggstravaganza & Spring Festival, Saturday, April 2, 2022, 2 p.m. - 5 p.m. 

Location: at the Ball field at the intersection of Fern Lake Drive & Island Circle (Google Maps 

address is 4900 Island Circle, Fort Worth, TX 76137) 

 

PID6 Garage Sales, April 22-24, 2022 

See PID6.org for details 

 

Free Shredding Event, April 23, 2022, 9 a.m. - 11 a.m. 

Location:  Park Glen Elementary, at 5100 Glen Canyon Rd., in the east parking lot along Black 

Hills Lane. 

 

PGNA Scholarship Program (Applications will be accepted between May 1st and 11:59 

p.m. on June 1, 2022) 

Scholarship Guidelines and application will be available in early April on the homepage of 

ParkGlen.org 
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Don't forget to bring your Easter baskets and a camera to take pictures with the Easter 
Bunny!  Parking is very limited near the park so we ask you to walk to the event if you 
can. 
 
Children are encouraged to participate in the first scramble designated for their age group 
but may participate in a later one than their designated age group. 

**ONE SCRAMBLE PER CHILD PLEASE** 
 
• Vendors are needed for the Outdoor 

Market!  Sign up here, or                                         
email PGNANichola@gmail.com 

 
• Following is the Sign-up Genius for 

volunteers to sign up to help on the 
day of the event. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30E044EAAAB28AAFA7-park1 
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Saturday, April 23, 2022, 
from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. 

Location:  Park Glen Elementary School, 5100 Glen Canyon Rd., in the 
parking lot along Black Hills Ln., just south of Glen Canyon Road. 

Shredding will be done onsite via a professional Shredding Truck.  Bring 
your personal papers to be shredded (open to Park Glen residents and 
homeowners, at no cost).  Please put items in trunk or truck bed or put 

items outside of vehicle, so a volunteer can retrieve them. 

http://parkglen.org/exhibitor-sponsor-info.html
mailto:PGNANichola@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044EAAAB28AAFA7-park1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044EAAAB28AAFA7-park1


Wildlife in Arcadia Park and the Surrounding Area 
by M.L. Keller 

The Opossum 
Some scientists call them “living fossils” because they have survived relatively un-
changed for at least 50 million years.  Opossums are often thought of as dim-
witted, dirty creatures whose most impressive trick is acting like roadkill.  The 
truth is quite the opposite: opossums are smart, clean, and greatly beneficial to 
humans.  For Americans, opossum and possum are the same animal, but in Aus-
tralia the word possum refers to a cute cross between a squirrel and a chinchilla. 
 
The average size of the opossum is 21-36 inch-

es long (including tail) and they weigh 4-15 pounds.  The average lifespan in 
the wild is 2-4 years.  They have a cat-sized body, grey fur with a white face, 
long pointy snout, round dark eyes, and hairless ears, four legs, long and hair-
less tail spanning over 1/3 of its total body length. 
 
“Playing Possum” is a defense mechanism and happens completely involun-
tarily and automatically when the animal experiences intense danger.  The opossum can remain for hours star-
ing blankly and sticking its tongue out, showing bared teeth with saliva foaming around the mouth, and a foul-
smelling fluid is secreted from the anal glands.  If you find such an animal, the best thing to do is to leave it in a 
quiet place with a clear exit path.  It will regain consciousness and walk away on its own. 
 
Their habitat is deciduous woodlands with nearby sources of water, but they are extremely adaptable and suc-
ceed in a variety of habitats and climates.  Opossums do not build their own dens and often take shelter in aban-
doned animal burrows, hollow logs, brush piles, woodpiles, attics and other man-made structures. 
 

Opossums are opportunistic omnivores that eat a wide variety of animal and 
plant matter.  They are mainly scavengers, feeding on dead animals, but also love 
insects, eggs, fruits, berries, and occasionally hunt small animals like birds, frogs, 
and snakes.  They are immune to the venom of most native snakes with the ex-
ception of the coral snake.  Opossums should be a welcome addition to your 
backyard.  They do not carry ticks, and therefore do not spread Lyme Disease.  
They gobble up 90% of the ticks that attach to them.  According to the National 

Wildlife Federation, a single opossum consumes 5,000 parasites per tick season. 
 
Opossums almost never get rabies because of their low body temperature, which is not a suitable environment 
for the virus. 
 
Between January and October, opossums breed and give birth to up to two litters of 4-8 
young each time.  The gestation period is about 13 days, after which time the joeys are born 
and must at once claim one of the 13 nipples inside the mother’s pouch.  They stay there 
for about 50 days and then begin to exit the pouch and spend time on their mother’s back.  
After about 100 days they leave their mothers to find their own home ranges. 
 
Opossums are skilled climbers thanks to their opposable rear thumbs and long tail which 
they can wrap around branches.  They are also good swimmers. 
 

In the next newsletter: squirrels 
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Our Neighborhood Police Officer 
(NPO) Derrick Simpson was a finalist 
for the 2021 City of Fort Worth’s 
NPO Officer of the Year.  Many 
thanks to NPO Derrick Simpson for 
all that he does in our neighborhood 
to keep us safe.  Thank you Kristy 
Shallcross for submitting Officer 
Simpson for consideration for this 
award. 

PGNA won the City of Fort Worth’s 
2021 HOA Newsletter Award.  Many 
thanks to PGNA Newsletter Editor, 
Leslie Graham along with writers and 
contributors, EJ Beaulieu, Bob         
Kilburn, Susan Kenney, Beth Rutkoski, 
Derrick Simpson, M.L. Keller, and Lazy 
Gardner.  Thank you Leslie Graham 
for submitting PGNA’s Newsletter for 
consideration. 
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ADVERTISERS 
If you would like to place 

an ad in our online 

newsletter, please e-mail 

Newsletter@ParkGlen.org 

Full Page: $150, 

Half Page: $100, 

Qtr. Page: $50, 

Eighth Page: $25 
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No City Garage sale permit   
needed for PID6 residents to 
hold a garage sale during this 
time, the PID6 handles that.  See 
PID6.org for more details.  Any 
questions, please contact PID6 
Manager at 
Robin.Willits@fsresidential.com. 

April 22-24, 2022 

mailto:Newsletter@ParkGlen.org
http://PID6.org
mailto:Robin.Willits@fsresidential.com
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Redistricting Map Update 
 

City Council will be holding its last scheduled public hearing on the Redistricting Map for the 
City on Tuesday, March 22, 2022, at 6pm in the City Council Chambers.  Residents can reg-
ister to speak in person or online by 4pm on Tuesday, March 22, 2022.  The link to register to 
speak in person or online or put in a comment card (written comment), is here: 

http://apps.fortworthtexas.gov/speakercard/default.aspx?matterfile=22-1963 

If you could please read the email that Park Glen and the Multi-neighborhood working 
group sent to City Council on 3/20/22, and if you agree, please write a short email to 
the Mayor and City Council (email addresses are further below), it would be greatly ap-
preciated.  The email could say you support the analysis and conclusions of the Multi 
Neighborhood Working Group and the North Fort Worth Alliance in their March 20, 
2022 email concerning Map X, Version 4.  A summary of the email letter is below and 
the actual email letter is here: 

http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/9/8/2/12319289/assets/
Ltr_to_City_Council_on_3_20_22.pdf 

To summarize, the email asks that the City adopt Map X v4 without any adjustments, such 
as the horseshoe.  This Map X v4, keeps Park Glen in one City Council District, and keeps 
our surrounding neighborhoods in one City Council District with Park Glen.  It also provides 
for some growth in the population for areas in far north, west, and south Fort Worth, and 
keeps the most Communities of Interest (neighborhoods) intact in one City Council District.) 

If possible, please email the City Council today, Monday (3/21/22) or tomorrow, Tuesday 
(3/22/22), or as soon as possible. 

The schedule and other information on Redistricting is here: 
https://www.fortworthtexas.gov/government/redistricting 

Email addresses for Mayor Parker and the City Council are 
here: 

Mattie.Parker@fortworthtexas.gov 
Carlos.Flores@fortworthtexas.gov 
Michael.Crain@fortworthtexas.gov 
Cary.Moon@fortworthtexas.gov 
Gyna.Bivens@fortworthtexas.gov 
Jared.Williams@fortworthtexas.gov 
Leonard.Firestone@fortworthtexas.gov 
Chris.Nettles@fortworthtexas.gov 
Elizabeth.Beck@fortworthtexas.gov 

http://apps.fortworthtexas.gov/speakercard/default.aspx?matterfile=22-1963
http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/9/8/2/12319289/assets/Ltr_to_City_Council_on_3_20_22.pdf
http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/9/8/2/12319289/assets/Ltr_to_City_Council_on_3_20_22.pdf
https://www.fortworthtexas.gov/government/redistricting
mailto:Mattie.Parker@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Carlos.Flores@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Michael.Crain@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Cary.Moon@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Gyna.Bivens@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Jared.Williams@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Leonard.Firestone@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Chris.Nettles@fortworthtexas.gov
mailto:Elizabeth.Beck@fortworthtexas.gov


 

Community-Wide Landscape Bulletin (B1.07), 

Makes it Easier to Improve your Front Yard! 
 

In the past and currently there are many yards that have a lot of 

shade from large canopy trees and it can be difficult to grow grass.  

The B1.07 community-wide bulletin allows for more options such as 

shrubs and ground covers that can be used instead of sod.  The in-

tention is that this bulletin will encourage and allow homeowners to 

make their front yards look the best that they can while still keeping 

the large shade trees that make Park Glen unique and special. 

 

The Community-wide Bulletin:  B1.07 can be found at this link: 

http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/9/8/2/12319289/assets/Bulletins-

Guidelines_thru_2020-08_b.pdf. 

 

Any questions, can be directed to our Community Manager, Christi-

na Fountain, at ParkGlenManager@nmitx.com 

PGNA Landscape 

The Board of Directors, at its January 17, 2022, Board Meeting, appointed 

homeowner Ralph Robb to fill the position of Director and appointed Director 

Tom Kaul as Vice President, which was vacated with the resignation of Kelly 

Wingo, former Vice President.  Ralph Robb has served as the Captain of Citi-

zens on Patrol for a number of years, and Tom Kaul has served as Director 

since September 2018.  Thank you, Ralph and Tom for your service. 

 

Contact information for all PGNA Board members may be 

found at ParkGlen.org under Information/Contact Us, 

then click on Board and Other Contacts. 

New PGNA 
Board Member and Vice President 
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PGNA 2022 
Yard of the Month Program 

Needs Volunteers 
 
 

Volunteer Judges Needed 
(starting at end of May) 

 

Yard of the Month Program is coming up at the end of the 
months of May through August.  We need volunteers to be 
judges for neighborhoods other than their own for Yard of the 
Month.  Judges will drive through a neighborhood anytime  
during May 7-10, June 4-7, July 2-5 and August 6-9.  If you 
would like to volunteer to be a Judge, email Yard of the Month 
Coordinator, Beth Rutkoski, at PGNABeth@gmail.com.  
 

 

Volunteer Assistant Coordinator Needed 
 

We need a volunteer to be the Assistant Coordinator for the 
Yard of the Month Program.  This volunteer will assist the coor-
dinator with organizing the program and volunteers.  If you 
would like to volunteer to be an assistant coordinator, email 
Yard of the Month Coordinator, 
Beth Rutkoski, at 
PGNABeth@gmail.com.  

Page 
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Neighborhood Management, Inc. 
https://neighborhoodmanagement.com/ 
972-359-1548 ext. 169 
cfountain@nmitx.co 
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PGNA 2022 
Scholarship Program 
 
 
 
 

Park Glen’s Annual Scholarship Applications will be accepted 
from May 1 to June 1, 2022, at 11:59 pm.  Program Guidelines and 
the application will be posted on the homepage of ParkGlen.org in  
early April. 
 
Park Glen’s College Scholarship Program is for homeowners and de-
pendents and is fully funded by proceeds from the Turkey Trot Event, 
which is put on by Park Glen volunteers. 
 

Volunteers Needed 
 

Volunteers for Selection Committee Needed 
(starting in early June) 

 

We need volunteers for the Scholarship Selection Committee.           
Selection Committee Members will review applications starting in  
early June which can be done from home.  Please email PGNA       
President, Susan Kenney, at PGNASusan@gmail.com if you’d like to 
volunteer to serve on the Scholarship Selection Committee. 

Page 
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Park Glen Scouting 
By Bob Kilburn 

February is an incredibly special month for Scouting.  Scouts BSA designates 
the Sunday that falls before February 8 (Scouting Anniversary Day) as Scout 
Sunday, which means simply wearing the full field uniform to worship services, 
where the worship leader presents religious emblems and awards to Scouts 
and Scouters, respectively.  In others, the pack, troop, team or crew conducts 
a service project that benefits the religious organization as a way to thank our 
charter organizations. 

Scouts completed their Spring Fundraiser selling through the last week of   
February and delivered mulch to homes in our neighborhood on March 5th.  
Thank you for your support.  We still have mulch to sell.  If you want mulch, 
Contact Deanna Kilburn 817-229-4051 or email: troop205tx@gmail.com. 

Crew 205 had fundraising activities to help fund their trip to Denmark summer 
2022.  They had fun, camping at the Comanche Springs Astronomy Campus of 
the 3 Rivers Foundation staying up all night looking at the stars and plants thru 
great telescopes.  They spent some service time, helping to put meals together 
at the Fort Worth Food Bank and wrapped up the month traveling to the Blade 
Bar in Ben Wheeler Texas ( not really a bar) to do blade smithing.  They took 
horseshoes and learned how to craft them into knife blades. 

Cub Scouts have been busy.  They held their Annual Pinewood Derby          
competition at Alliance United Methodist Church, winners all.  Pack 205 is 
blessed to have “Crestmont Raceway” to visit us and run our Pinewood Derby 
Race.  Last Month was a month of celebration for the Cub Scouts & Boy Scouts 
of Pack 205.  The Cubs Scouts held their annual “Blue & Gold” Banquet.  
Scouting’s Birthday Party, 112 years young.  Families came together for an 
evening of fun & cheer.  During the celebration cub scouts that are aging out, 
crossover into Boy Scout Troops.  The Boy Scout Crossover ceremony for our 
Cub Scout Pack was performed by the Order of the Arrow Team Troop 205. 

Thanks to all who participated in our annual mulch sale. 

Interested in Scouting in the Park Glen Area? 

Contact Bob Kilburn at 817-789-9907 or bobkilburn@sbcglobal.net 

or visit our websites: 

For the Venture Crew 205:  www.crew205tx.com 
For  Scouts BSA (Girls)(Troop 2205):  https://troop2205Gtx.org 
For Scouts BSA (Boys) (Troop 205):  https://troop205.tx.org 
For Cub Scouts:  http://fortworthpack205.weebly.com 

mailto:troop205tx@gmail.com
mailto:bobkilburn@sbcglobal.net
http://www.crew205tx.com
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Prepare for your ride 

• Wear a properly fitted helmet. 

• Check brakes and tires. 

• Wear light colors to make it easier for drivers to see you. 
 
Tips to stay safe while riding 

• Stay alert. 

• Put away electronic devices. 

• Pay attention to lane markers. 

• Don't ride between vehicles. 

• Cross at intersections. 

• Make eye contact with drivers before crossing. 

• Never attempt to cross a multi-lane highway. 
Read more safety tips in the Texas Guide to Safe Bicycling. 
Visit the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration to learn 
more about bicycle safety. 
 
Follow traffic laws 

• You have the same rights and responsibilities as drivers. 

• Stop at red lights and stop signs. 

• Ride in a bicycle lane if present, traveling in the same direction 
as traffic. 

 
Official PGNA Facebook Page  

 

The official Park Glen Neighborhood 

Association Facebook Page can be 

found here:   
 

https://www.facebook.com/

parkglenhoa. 
 

Any other Facebook pages related to 

Park Glen are not connected with the 

PGNA, but do provide a lot of 

interaction and information for Park 

Glen residents and PGNA does share 

information on these pages when 

possible. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

• If a bicycle lane is not present, ride as close to the right side of 
the road as possible. 

• Use a light on the front and a red reflector or light on the back of 
your bike at night. 

Learn more about Texas bicycle laws. 
 
Use proper hand signals 

• For a left turn, stretch your left arm to the left. 

• For a right turn, stretch your right arm to the right. 

• For a stop, hold your left elbow out, arm downward, with palm 
facing behind you. 

 
Tips for drivers 

• Stay alert. 

• Be on the lookout for cyclists on the highway, especially at inter-
sections. 

• If you're passing a cyclist, move to another lane if possible and 
give them plenty of room. 

• Watch for cyclists who may need to maneuver around potholes 
and debris. 

For more bike information in Fort Worth click here. 
https://www.fortworthtexas.gov/departments/tpw/bikefw 
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Easter Sugar Cookie House 

 
Prep Time: 1 hour 
Cook Time:  10 minutes 
Total Time: 1 hour 10 minutes 
Servings: 1 Large House or 2 Small Houses 
 
Ingredients 
 
Sugar Cookie Dough 
1 cup shortening 
2 cups sugar 
2 eggs 
3 teaspoons baking powder 
1 teaspoon salt 
1 cup milk 
2 teaspoons almond extract 
2 teaspoons vanilla 
6 cups flour – (may need another ½ cup) 
 
Royal Icing (yields 3 cups of icing) 
3 level tablespoons Meringue Powder 
4 cups sifted confectioners’ sugar (approx. 1 lb.) 
6 tablespoons water 
 
Instructions 
 
For the Sugar Cookies 
1. Cream shortening and sugar together. 
2. Add the rest of the ingredients one at a time in 

order of appearance on the list, mixing each 
thoroughly. 

3. Roll out to ¼ inch thickness on the back of a 
greased cookie sheet. 

4. Cut into desired shapes. Refrigerate on the 
cookie sheets for at least 10 minutes. 

5. Bake on a greased cookie sheet 10 to 12 minutes 
in a 350ºF oven. 

 
For the Royal Icing 
1. Beat all ingredients at low speed for 7-10 minutes (10-12 minutes at high speed for portable mixer) until 

icing forms peaks. 
2. Keep icing covered with a damp cloth when not in use. 
3. Royal icing should have good body and be moderately stiff: It will not create a lasting bond if too runny 

and soft. For snow, I sometimes add a few drops of Karo Syrup to thin it just a little for a softer look. 
 
Notes:  This recipe was modified from this one to adapt to making a Sugar Cookie House This recipe makes enough dough to 
make a large sugar house or 2 the size of this one. Need only one house? Bake some cookies using the leftover dough. It might 
keep those little ones to keep from wanting to munch on the house especially if you let them use some of the extra candy. I would 
make a little frosting for them to use instead of the royal icing. 

 
Link:  https://recipesfoodandcooking.com/2017/01/16/easter-sugar-cookie-house/ 

Page 

18 

https://recipesfoodandcooking.com/2017/01/16/easter-sugar-cookie-house/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stuffed Crescent Roll Carrots 
 

Prep Time: 35 minutes 
Cook Time:  7-9 minutes 
Total Time: 40 minutes 
Servings: 8 servings 
 
Ingredients 
8 sheets of foil (12” x 4”) 
1 can (8 oz) refrigerated Pillsbury Original Crescent Rolls or                  

1 can (8oz) refrigerated Pillsbury Original Dough Sheet 
1 package (8 oz) cream cheese, softened 
¼ cup chopped fresh parsley 
¼ cup chopped fresh chives 
1 teaspoon grated lemon peel 
¼ teaspoon salt 
16 small sprigs fresh parsley 
 
Instructions 
1. Heat oven to 400°F. Roll sheets of foil from 

shorter ends into cone-shaped molds. Unroll 
dough on work surface; if using crescent 
rolls, press seams to seal. Use pizza cutter or 
knife to cut dough lengthwise into 8 (1-inch) 
strips. 

2. Wrap 1 strip around each foil mold to create 
carrot shape. Place 1 inch apart on 
ungreased cookie sheet. 

3. Bake 7 to 9 minutes or until golden brown. Transfer to cooling rack; cool completely before removing foil molds. 
4. In medium bowl, beat cream cheese, parsley, chives, lemon peel and salt with electric mixer on medium speed until 

smooth and combined. Pipe or spoon cream cheese mixture into cavity of each crescent. Top with 2 sprigs parsley 
for carrot top. 

 
Notes:  Gently twist foil molds for easier removal from crescents.  Swap cream cheese mixture with your own favorite filling, such 
as egg salad or chicken salad. 
 
Link:  https://www.pillsbury.com/recipes/stuffed-crescent-roll-carrots/be57f530-3070-4a8a-b3bd-2548fde9cb05?
epik=dj0yJnU9ZUVBWDR0OTB4S284djVCZVJoX3ZIQWdmQS0xbzcxLXUmcD0wJm49ZkQ5enRHRGJWai1IV0dTbGpxSGc
4QSZ0PUFBQUFBR0k0a1ZR 
 
 
 

Peeps Straws for Easter Brunch! 
 
Prep Time: 2 minutes 
Total Time: 2 minutes 
Servings: 6 servings 
 
Ingredients 
6 rabbit or chicken Peeps 
6 straws 
6 drinks 
 
Instructions 
1. Poke the straws gently up the middle of the Peep, then clean off the little 

gooey mess from the top of the straw. 
2. Pop your Peeps straw into your favorite drink (which just so happen to 

look even cuter in mason jars), and serve at your Easter Brunch or party! 
 
Link:  https://thefrugalgirls.com/2013/03/peeps-straws.html 
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Neighborhood Safety:  Citizens on Patrol (COP) 

We need your help for our Citizens on Patrol 
(Code Blue) 
 
Join in the camaraderie and help Park Glen by becoming a 
member of the Citizens on Patrol for our community.  
Please email our Citizens on Patrol Captain, 
homeowner Ralph Robb, at 
ParkGlenCodeBlue@gmail.com 
 
You can always contact the Neighborhood Police 
Officer at 
Derrick Simpson (our NPO officer) 
Derrick.Simpson@fortworthtexas.gov 
Jon Grady (Safety and Security Liaison for PID6-
(pid6.org)) PID6Patrol@aol.com 
 
The NPO does not work weekends unless it’s a special 
event.  If there is something that needs immediate police 
attention call 911, if not call non-emergency (817)392-
4222. 

Please Stay Safe!! 

IF YOU SEE SOMETHING SAY SOMETHING!!! 
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